
Our Parish Communities 

June 27, 2021 

Thirteenth Sunday in Ordinary Time 

St. Lawrence Catholic Church 
of Rush Lake 

46404 County Highway 14 
Perham, MN 56573 

Phone: 218-346-7729 
Email: stlawrence@arvig.net 

Sacred Heart Catholic Church  
of Dent  

36963 State Highway 108 
Dent, MN 56528 

Phone: 218-758-2700 
Email: sacredheart@arvig.net 

Sacred Heart Church in Dent                   St. Lawrence Church in Rush Lake 
Administrator:  Fr. George Michael, VC. 218-758-2888  

                           Father’s e-mail: gmichaelvc@gmail.com 
     
    Deacon: Deacon Mark Stenger 
 
Secretary :    Sandi Kollar   Secretary:   Jeannie Guck  
            Sandi Kollar  
Pastoral Council President:  Kenny Moenkedick  Pastoral Council President: Mark Murdock   
Religious Coordinator:  Joe & Diane Sazama  Religious Coordinator: Sandi Carrlson 
Trustees:    Brenda Aschnewitz  Trustees:   Jack Werner   
                     Jan Januszewski      Andy Klinnert  
Music Director:   Diana Porath   Christian Mothers/Women: Lisa Werner   
Christian Mothers/Women:  Cindy Kratzke   Parish Life:   Lisa Werner      
Seeds to Grow:   Rita  York   Music Director:   Russ Kadow 
Cemetery Coordinators:  Tim Stoll (Dent)  Cemetery Coordinators:  Rick Guck & Loren Guck
    John Kratzke (Dent)  Liturgy:   Patty Doll 
    Mark Riestenberg (St. Joseph)      
 
OFFICE HOURS (SACRED HEART): Mondays, Thursdays & Fridays: From 9:00 AM-12 Noon, (218) 758-2700 
 
OFFICE HOURS (ST.LAWRENCE): Tuesdays & Wednesdays: From 9:00 AM-12 Noon, (218) 346-7729 
 
SACRAMENT OF  BAPTISM: Contact the Pastor, (218) 758-2888 

SACRAMENT OF MATRIMONY: Diocesan Policy requires that the Pastor be contacted at least 6 months before the          

anticipated date of marriage to allow time for premarital inventory, instructions and planning. 

SACRAMENT OF RECONCILIATION: ½ Hour before Weekend Masses. 

PARISH WEBSITE:   sacredheartstlawrencecatholicchurches.com 

mailto:stlawrencerl.parishesonline.com


June 27rd, 2021, Thirteenth Sunday in Ordinary Time 
MASS SCHEDULE AND INTENTIONS 

Sunday, June 27th 10:30AM  †Charles Olsen 
EM: Dick Wegscheid 
Lector: Jacob & Karlee Werner 
Ushers: Ron & Mary Palubicki, Mark & Pat Murdock 

Server: Logan Guck 
Gifts: Jacob & Karlee Werner Family 

Sunday, June 27th 4:00PM †Beverly Schwartzfisher 
Lector: Jerry Huebsch 
Ushers: Don & Sandi Carrlson 

Servers:  
Gifts: Jesse & Rita Erickson 

Wednesday, June 30th 8:30AM †John Werner 

Friday, July 2nd 8:30AM  †LeRoy Wegscheid 

Sunday, July 4th 10:30AM  †Norbert & †Catherine Doll 
Lector: Cecile Olson 
Ushers: Dick & Brenda Wegscheid, Mark & Pat Murdock 

Server: Logan Guck 
Gifts: Dick & Brenda Wegscheid 

Sunday, July 4th 4:00PM For the People 
Lector: Patty Doll 
Ushers: Jerry Huebsch, Don & Sandi Carrlson 

Servers: Caleb Carrlson 
Gifts: Don & Sandi Carrlson 

FINANCIAL BLESSING (ST. LAWRENCE) 

Adult…………….……….........................$2215.00 

Youth…………………………………….…..58.25 

Loose………………………....…...............1515.00 

Online…………………………………..…..135.00 

Votive Lights……………………………..….55.80 

Parish Reimbursement……………….…....1060.74 

Total …………..….……………..............$5039.79 

Thank you for remembering St. Lawrence church with your 

stewardship throughout the year.    

St. Lawrence Mass Schedule: Sacred Heart Mass Schedule: 

Saturday, June 26th 4:00PM †Randy Knoll 
EM: Pat Helmeke, Dan Nodsle 

Lector: Jane Hoaas 
Ushers: Dan Nodsle, Brad Helmeke 

Servers: Benjamin, Megan, & Grace Hoppe 
Gifts: Merle & Kim Byer 

Sunday, June 27th 8:30AM †Josh Hanson/For the  
People 
EM: Brenda Aschnewitz, Cathy Kratzke 

Lector: Cathy Kratzke 
Ushers: Jim & JJ Kratzke 

Servers: Calvin Berry 
Gifts: Kevin & Brenda Aschnewitz 

Tuesday, June 29th 7:00PM †Bob Herges 

Thursday, July 1st 8:30AM  †Ed Langlie 

Saturday, July 3rd 4:00PM †Dennis Westly 
EM: Kim Stenger 
Lector: Tom Musgrave 
Ushers: Ken & Kim Stenger 
Servers: Benjamin, Megan & Grace Hoppe 
Gifts: Ken & Kim Stenger 

Sunday, July 4th 8:30AM †Lorraine Engel 
EM: Cindy Kratzke 

Lector: Cathy Kratzke 
Ushers: John & Jim Kratzke 

Servers: Calvin Berry 
Gifts: Bill & Andrea Lewis 

BULLETIN DEADLINE:  

Wednesday Noon 

FINANCIAL BLESSING (SACRED HEART) 

Adult…………….……….........................$4613.00 

Youth………………………………….……..33.00 

Loose……………………..…..…..................800.40 

Online………..……………….......…..…........50.00 

Votive Lights………………………………..143.00 

Total …………..……...……………….... $5639.40 

Thank you for remembering Sacred Heart church with 

your stewardship throughout the year.  

Readings for The Thirteenth Sunday in Ordinary Time 

Wisdom 1:13-15, 2:23-24; Psalm 30:2, 4-6, 11-13;  

2 Corinthians 8:7, 9, 13-15; Mark 5:21-43 

Holy Father’s Prayer Intention for June 

The beauty of marriage: Let us pray for young 
people who are preparing for marriage with the 
support of a Christian community: may they 
grow in love, with generosity, faithfulness, and 
patience. 

Happy the nation whose God is the 
Lord, the people He has chosen for His 

own inheritance.”    Psalm 33: 12. 



Sacred Heart Catholic Church of Dent 
36963 State Highway 108 

Dent , MN  56528 
Phone: (218) 758  2700   

Email:  sacredheart@arvig.net  
Parish Website:   sacredheartstlawrencecatholicchurches.com 

Prayer Corner 
Please pray for those who are ill, and all of our parishioners and 
visitors in need of prayer, that they may have an abundance of  
comfort in God’s healing, especially:  

 Lois Porath                Roger Doll           Lupe Scott         
Elaine Pietsch           Karen Omberg     John Jung                 
Gary Honer               Pam Nodsle        Tony Elizondo 
Gabe Kerekes     Richard Dykhoff   Jackalynn Morgan     

Always remember in prayer our blessed leaders in faith,           
especially: Pope Francis, Bishop Donald Kettler, Fr. Matthew 
Kuhn, Dcn Randy Altstadt, Dcn Richard Quistorff, Dcn Mark 
Stenger and Fr. George 

Stewardship as a Way of Life:  
“… as a matter of equality your abundance at the 

present time should supply their want, so that 
their abundance may supply your want, that there 

may be equality.” — 2 Corinthians 8:14 
One of the tenets of living a grateful and generous 
lifestyle is giving without expecting anything in 

return. It is important that we not only grow, nurture and share our 
gifts; but that we also teach our children and encourage others to 
do the same. This is the communal aspect of our Catholic 
faith. We are the “Body of Christ.” We are called to be dependent 
on each other and not live in isolation. 

A blessing of the new Sacred Heart outdoor  
Stations of the Cross will be held on Saturday, 
June 26th after the 4:00PM Mass.  

All are welcome! 

Sacred Heart Bazaar Raffle  Tickets are 
in your mailboxes. PLEASE PICK 
THEM UP! Extra tickets are 
available in the Parish Office.                            

SELL! SELL! SELL! 
Many wonderful cash prizes to win! 

We are happy to announce that we will be able 
to move forward with our annual Sacred Heart 
Church bazaar this year. As always the success 
of this event depends on the generous giving of 
time, talent, and treasure by our parishioners. 
Thank you in advance for your help. 

SILENT AUCTION: Silent Auction Items Needed! Please 
consider donating a basket or item to our silent                 
auction. Items can be brought to the church and placed in the 
first classroom (#3) downstairs.  If you have any questions, 
call Pat Helmeke at 218-298-2100.   
RAFFLE PRIZES: Please have all prizes in to the church 
office ASAP. 
COUNTRY STORE: We’re counting on parishioners for 
their generous donations to the Country Store for the Sacred 
Heart Church Bazaar. Garden produce, jams, jellies, baked 
goods, plants & craft items are needed. You may put them in 
the second classroom (#4) in the church basement. 
CASH DONATIONS: Cash donations to offset the cost of 
purchased items (chicken, coleslaw, etc.) are always         
welcomed. Your donation can be put in an envelope labeled 
“bazaar donation” and placed in the collection basket or 
brought to the parish office. 

You are invited to join the celebration of Tom 
and Colleen Musgrave's 50th Wedding        
Anniversary.  The celebration begins at noon 
on Saturday, July 10th, with a Mass celebrated 
by Fr Dan Musgrave which will be held in 
Dent, MN, at Sacred Heart Church.  Food and 

fellowship will be held in the church basement following the 
Mass.  If you can join us in this celebration please RSVP by     
contacting David Musgrave by phone (701-730-8414) or by email 
(dnlmusgrave@gmail.com). 

REINSTATEMENT OF  
MASS OBLIGATIONS 

On June 3, 2021 Bishop Donald Kettler sent 
out the following announcement to the     

Pastors of the Saint Cloud Diocese: “As the COVID-19 

pandemic continues to subside, the bishops of Minnesota 
have made the decision together to reinstate the           

obligation to attend Mass on  Sundays and Holy Days of 

Obligation in all of our dioceses beginning the weekend 
of July 3-4.” 

“Bless the Lord, O my soul, 
and all within me, His holy name.” 

Psalm 103:1 

The Parish of Sacred Heart extends  
a special  congratulations to    

Tom & Colleen Musgrave 

Who  are celebrating their  50th Anniversary on  
July 3rd. May the Lord bless and protect you. May 
He be generous to you, show you His favor and 

give you His  peace. 

mailto:stlawrencerl.parishesonline.com
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SAVE THE DATE:  Gala of Light, Lighting 
Our Future-October 2nd, 2021 
 
The 12th Annual Heavenly Hackers Golf 

Tournament will take place on July 25 at 2:00 pm at Perham 
Lakeside Golf Club.  This is a 4-person scramble golf      
tournament.  Your $50 per person entry fee will get you 9 
holes of golf, cart, eligibility for prizes, and a light lunch  
prior to the tournament.  This tournament will fill up fast, so 
register your team(s) soon.  To register, call Jason at 218-346
-6190 or Deacon Randy at 218-346-4240.  If you or your 
business is interested in becoming a hole sponsor for this 
fundraiser event, there are two options available.  The “Gold” 
sponsor is a donation of $250 and the “Silver” sponsor is a 
donation of $125.  With this donation, you will get a sponsor 
sign on one of the holes and the satisfaction that you are   
supporting St. Henry’s Area School.  Again, if you have any 
questions or would like to participate, give Jason a call at 218
-346-6190 or Deacon Randy at 218-346-4240.You could also 
email your team names to Jason at: 
 sthenryschool@arvig.net. 
      Mr. Smith 
 
New School Capital Campaign Update:  
Complete Project $8,100,000.00 
Pledged   $7,354,271.00 
Needed   $745,729.00 
Received  $5,222,740.00 
Pledges Received 06-20 $735.00 

St. Lawrence Catholic Church of Rush Lake 
46404 County Highway 14 

Perham, MN  56573 
Phone: (218)346-7729  Fax: (218)346-5946 

Email:  stlawrence@arvig.net  
Parish Website:   sacredheartstlawrencecatholicchurches.com 

 
 
 
 
 

ST. LAWRENCE PARISH FESTIVAL 
SUNDAY, AUGUST 1, 2021 

 
10:30AM—Outdoor Polka Mass 

11:30AM-1:30PM—Picnic Lunch (Free Will) 
12:00 PM-2:00PM—Raffle Drawing 

 

• Silent Auction 

• Bingo 

• Children’s Games 

• Soft Serve Ice Cream 

• Beer/Refreshments 

• Quarter Beef Card Draw 

• Gobble-Up Turkey Card Draw 
 
**There will be NO Country Store this year but please 
bring your donated new silent auction items to the 
Parish Office.  
 

SELL! SELL! SELL  
THOSE RAFFLE TICKETS.  

Many wonderful cash prizes to win! 

Happy Independence Day!  
There is no greater feeling of liberation than to experience 

this freedom from sin and death that You have provided for 
me through Jesus Christ. Today my heart and my soul are 

free to praise You. For this I am very thankful.   

On this Independence Day I am reminded of all those who 
have sacrificed for my freedom, following the example of 
Your Son, Jesus Christ. Let me not take my freedom, both 
physical and spiritual, for granted. May I always remember 
that my freedom was purchased with a very high price. My 

freedom cost others their very lives.  

Lord, today, bless those who have served and continue to 
give their lives for my freedom. With favor and bounty meet 

their needs and watch over their families.   

Help me to live my life in a way that glorifies You, Lord. 
Give me the strength to be a blessing in someone else’s life 
today and grant me the opportunity to lead others into the 

freedom that can be found in knowing Christ.  

Amen.  

The parish of St. Lawrence 
wishes to extend deepest sympathy to 

Sandy Barthel, sister of 

Don Gary Roberts 

    who passed away recently. 
            May Don know eternal peace and 
              joy in heaven and may God grant  
             comfort to his family and friends. 

Bishop’s Annual Appeal: The Bishop’s Annual 
Appeal proudly supports respect-for-life efforts in 
the diocese, including 40 Days for Life. Your   
generosity helps make this possible. To donate, 
visit www.stcdio.org/annualappeal or mail to: 
Bishop’s Annual Appeal, PO Box 1538, St. Cloud, 
MN 56302. 

SACRED HEART AND ST. LAWRENCE ONLINE GIVING 

Online giving is easy—just visit our website 
at sacredheartstlawrencecatholicchurches.com and click on the 
“Give Now to Sacred Heart” button  for Sacred Heart or click 
on the “Give Now to St. Lawrence” button for St. Lawrence 
found in the welcome section  of the website. 

mailto:stlawrencerl.parishesonline.com
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